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Welcome to the latest edition of 
The Jubilee Gazette in which we are 
pleased to update you on what has 
been happening at The Jubilee 
Academy.  
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Message from Head of School
Dear Parents, Carers and Students, 

It has been another very productive term with lots 
happening for all of our students. 

Year 11s finished their GCSE examinations in 
June and we celebrated with Graduation 
Ceremony. The event was very well received by 
all students and families that attended. 

Our Yr 10s had work experience, which was a very 
interesting time for all students involved. Having this taster of the working 
world and having to meet expectations outside of school is such a valuable 
learning experience. 

OFSTED also came to visit us for a one day inspection. We would like to thank 
all parents and carers that provided feedback and to all our students who worked 
so well with the inspectors. We hope you enjoy reading the report which we sent 
home to you - it can also be found on our website: 
www.thejubileeacademy.org.uk/latest-news. 

We still have lots to look forward to during the remainder of the Summer Term, 
including our whole school trip to Phasell’s Wood and Sports Day. 

We would like to wish you an enjoyable Summer holiday, when we get there and 
look forward to welcoming students back to us in September. 

Warm Regards, 

 
Dr Mike Jarrett 
Head of School
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News & Update 
 

Work Experience 
 
Year 10 students were given the 
opportunity of work experience from 
10th – 14th June. 

We are pleased to say that a number 
of students had really successful 
placements. 

These experiences outside of school 
are really crucial to help students 
develop a whole host of skills. From 
time keeping and presentation to 
communication skills and working 
well with a different range of people. 

 

 

  

 

 

 

OFSTED 
We had a superb day showcasing all 
the hard work that we do and the 
great progress that students are 
making with us during our OFSTED 
inspection on June 4th. 

Inspectors believe that we have 
made marked improvement since our 
last inspection in June 2015 and are 
recommending that the school’s next 
inspection be a section 5. 

We hope you enjoyed reading the 
report which we sent home to you. 
It can also be found on our website: 
www.thejubileeacademy.org.uk/ 
latest-news. 
 

SIMs Parent App 
 
We hope you are using this App and 
finding it useful to help keep track of 
your child’s progress. 

You can access the SIMs Parent 
Service via www.sims-parent.co.uk. 

If you would like help accessing this 
App please contact us. 
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Year 11 Celebrations 

We had a lovely afternoon 
celebrating with our Yr 11s at their 
Graduation Ceremony. 

We like to recognise students hard 
work and the progress students have 
made. 

We had 3 guests speakers delivering 
motivational messages as well as 
members of staff. 

We also presented awards to 
students in our 5 different 
categories. 

Firstly, Attendance, Most Improved 
Student, Highest Achiever, 
Leadership Quality and TJA 
Community. 

As well as receiving awards and 
yearbooks, all students were given a 
leaver’s hoodie. 

We really enjoyed celebrating with 
our Yr 11s and look forward to seeing 
them on Thursday 22nd August at 
9am to collect their examination 
results. 
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Safeguarding 
Nothing is more important to us than our students’ safety. If you have any 
concerns about your child or any other child at The Jubilee Academy please 
contact us.  

Students are issued a Safeguarding Handbook when they join TJA letting them 
know who to contact to for support. For more information on Safeguarding see 
our website: www.thejubileeacademy.org.uk/safeguarding. 

We are contactable during the summer holidays. If you have any 
Safeguarding concerns please contact us. Call 0203 096 1221 or email 
Safeguarding@TheJubileeAcademy.onmicrosoft.com.  

Our Pastoral Team are: 

                   
       Ms Ahmed              Ms Dowling           Ms Johnson         Mr Mutsekwa 

Our Safeguarding Contacts are:

                                                                                   
Designated Safeguarding Lead     Deputy Designated Safeguarding Lead 
              Mr Boothe                              Mr Sutherland 

 

 

  

 

   
Lead Governor for Safeguarding                      School Counsellor 
              Ms Cozens                                                         M Jolly

http://www.thejubileeacademy.org.uk/safeguarding


7 
 

Update from Mr. Boothe
Below is a list of the outside agencies 
we use to support our students. 

• “Talk it out” Counselling Service 
 

• Compass - Substance Misuse 
Support 
 

• Mindfulness – with our School 
Counsellor 
 

• Stop Smoking Cessation Programme 
 

• Mosiac – LGBT 
 

• Harrow Horizons – Wellbeing and 
mental health 
 

• Educational Psychologists 
 

PSHRE 

We have covered a variety of topics 
this term in PSHRE. Topics we have 
looked at include: creating a career 
tree and alcohol knowledge, looking 
at attitude, effects and risks of 
drinking. 

We have also been working with 
Brook Education to deliver some 
sessions within PSHRE. We have 
been focussing on self-esteem and 
body image, as well as content and 
sex and the law. 

Brook Education is an organisation 
that provides a range of sex and 

relationships and health and 
wellbeing education and support for 
young people. “ The challenges young 
people face today are numerous, 
complex and fast moving. Our 
approach helps young people to 
develop the important life skills, 
resilience and self-confidence to deal 
with these challenges”.  

If you would like more information 
about Brook you can visit their 
website on www.brook.org.uk. 
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Important dates
 

• Whole School Trip – Phasells Wood – Wednesday 10th July 
 

• Parents’ Evening – Thursday 11th July, 4.30pm – 6pm 
 

• Sports Day – Tuesday 16th July 
 

• End of term for students – Friday 19th July finish at 12.30pm 
 

• First day of term for Students – Tuesday 3rd September, 9am. 
 

 

Autumn Term 2019 

Monday 2nd September 2019 to Friday 18th October 2019 

Half Term - Monday 21st October 2019 to Friday 25th October 2019 

Monday 28th October 2019 to Thursday 19th December 2019 

 

Inset days: Monday 2nd September 2019 and Monday 28th October 2019 

 

A full list of dates can be found on our website: 
www.thejubileeacademy.org.uk/school-information/term-dates 
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